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                                WORCESTER COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD 
MEETING MINUTES 

June 8, 2021 
 
The Worcester County Electrical Board met on Tuesday June 8, 2021 in the meeting room of the 
Government Center Building, One West Market Street Room 1102, Snow Hill, MD 21863. 
Members present were Kenny Lambertson, Chairman, Steve Kolarik, Michael Patchett, Jeffrey 
Novak, Roy Case and Carl Smith Members.  As well as Deborah Mooney, License Permit Clerk 
II, and Roscoe Leslie, County Attorney.  
 
 
The meeting was called to order by Kenny Lambertson chairman, at 3:10P.M.  
 
The minutes of the last meeting held on May 11, 2021 and the agenda for this meeting were 
reviewed. A motion was made by Jeffrey Novak and Steve Kolarik seconded the motion, and 
unanimously carried to approve the minutes, as presented.   
 
The following is the Treasurer’s Report to be included in the minutes: 
 
Treasures Report for May: 
 60 permits were issued in May 1500.00 for electrical permits and $330.00 for electrical          
 licenses.  There were (6) new master electricians Philip Gutkin, Frank Byers, Albert Iaconangelo  James 
Howard Sr., Kyle Rector and Rodney Travers which all reciprocated with the State of Maryland.  Also, 
William Creager who reciprocated with Wicomico County.   Total for May is $1830.00. Subject to 
confirmation by department.  

 
 
 
 

There being no other business to be discussed Steve Kolarik motioned to adjourn the meeting 

and Mike Patchett seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned at 

3:50 PM. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

 Deborah Mooney, License Permit Clerk II  

 Electrical Board 

 


